MINUTES OF PUPIL COUNCIL MEETING
13 November 2018
Minutes:
Mrs Cartwright
Present:
Reps from 3b,3c,3d,4a,4b,4c,5a,5b,5c,5d,6a,6b,6c,6d,7a,7b,7c,7d
 
Welcome 
Mrs McDonald gave apologies from Mr McLachlan and Lucy welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Feedback from Classes on Contexts for Learning
Reps agreed that choosing their own topics/contexts for learning had been enjoyable and classmates were more likely to be interested in subjects they had chosen themselves.
Many felt the planning process had been too long and the Es&Os had been difficult and time consuming so maybe topics should last two terms rather than one.
Some felt that it might be better to have a mix of pupil and teacher choice to make sure the Primary Curriculum is being covered.

House System
Mrs McDonald introduced Mrs Beggs and Mrs Armet to reps and explained that along with Mrs Douglas and Mr Stewart, they are all  part of a House System working party. It is hoped that the new House System will be in place next term. 
Mrs McDonald thanked those who had already completed the online questionnaire, including some great ideas, and asked others to complete it as quickly as possible so that as many pupil views as possible can be incorporated. Pupil help will definitely be required to name the different houses.
The House System will be a positive system rewarding pupils for behaving well with no lost points and reps agreed it would be good to link this to the school values.

During discussion, reps thought it would be important for pupils to be allocated to houses carefully and siblings should be kept together. It could be a good opportunity for making new friends.
Reps wondered what could be done to manage behaviour if pupils behaved badly and suggested that playtimes or treats could be withheld.
Charlie explained that a currency system worked well in his class.

Mrs McDonald asked reps to consult with classmates on the way Golden Time/Friday Free Choice might fit into the House System.

A.O.C.B.
Several ideas/issues were raised:
Could there be more bins in the playground? - Check with Mr Kerr
Could there be more equipment/benches and an active trail extension now that the pencils and flowerbeds have been removed?
Could the playground have a softer surface?  - Too expensive and impractical

The toilets are not being well looked after - Raise this at assemblies

There are problems with peeping in the P4/5 girls’ toilets - Always tell an adult when this happens

Can the playground football rules be changed? – These rules were agreed by the Pupil Council several years ago. Reps should ask classmates for opinions and report back at the next meeting.
P7 reps were asked to collect P3 reps for future meetings.

Date of next meeting    Tuesday 27 November 2018, 1.05pm in the Digihub
